LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 26, 2017
TO: Honorable Larry Taylor, Chair, Senate Committee on Education
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1173 by Perry (Relating to evaluation of public school performance.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Education Code to limit the domains with which school districts and
campuses must be evaluated for purposes of accountability. The bill would specify that certain
domains apply to elementary, middle, and junior high schools and limit the assessment instrument
results which may be used to evaluate high school campuses and districts that include those
campuses. The bill would take effect immediately if passed with necessary voting margins, or
September 1,2017, and would apply beginning in school year 2017-18.

The Texas Education Agency indicates it could absorb the costs associated with the bill within its
existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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